American Society for Indexing

CHAPTER/SIG COMMITTEE REPORT 
FOR PAST YEAR
Please return this report electronically no later than April 23, 2019.

Email to: gwen@asindexing.org 

AND to either the Chapter Liaison or SIG coordinator (see below)

Name of SIG: History/Archaeology
             Date:  April 23, 2019

Name of lead officer:  AElfwine Mischler
Email:  aelfwine.mischler@gmail.com (preferred)  aelfwine@MischlerEditorial.com   
Name of Board Liaison/Coordinator (please select one):

( Michele Combs, mrothen2@twcny.rr.edu  (SIGs)
Other Committee officers (names and email addresses): 

Shannon Li - membership coordinator    shannonli.indexing@gmail.com
Sandy Brandt - webmaster    lib_sandy@outlook.com
Number of members as of April 2019: 103 
Income in 2018:

Please list by type. Examples: $300 from August 2018 meeting; $140 Chapter allotment
None. We have $4,917.72 from previous years, but no income in 2018.
Expenses in 2018: (April 2018–April 2019)
Please list by type. Examples: $240 for August 2018 meeting (lunch, room rental and honorarium)
honorariums for virtual peer review (reviewer & reviewee) (Aug. 2018)
$150.00

domain name registration (Feb. 2019)

21.17

Account balance:

As of March 31, 2019  $4,917.72
Activities in 2018
Please describe all activities for the last year (APRIL 2018 TO APRIL 2019):
(Use as much space as desired; attach extra pages if needed.)

The SIG has a website with its own directory, and also a Yahoo group. However, the Yahoo group is not active except when the manager sends a message to the group and perhaps gets feedback. 

The membership coordinator sends an email each month to those whose membership is about to expire. The membership coordinator and manager each send a message to new members, asking them to join the Yahoo group, and giving brief instructions to complete the membership directory form if they want to be in the directory. We have started in March 2019 to remove from the directory anyone who has not renewed their membership.

In August 2018 we held a virtual peer review (VPR) via Zoom. We had approximately 18 participants.

Early in 2019 the manager sent a message to the group’s list (Yahoo group) about the changes ASI was making to SIG policies. We attended the virtual meeting for SIG leaders, and we understood that ASI would be sending an email to the groups that currently don’t have membership fees (H/A is one of those) but we haven’t seen anything yet.

Still hoping that policies and procedures can get worked out so that we can have more VPRs and perhaps monthly chats.
